

## Santa Fe County Clerk's Office 100 Catron Street, Santa Fe, NM 87501 505-986-6280 | clerk@santafecountynm.gov

Katharine E. Clark County Clerk Jennifer T. Wilson Chief Deputy Clerk Rosangela Ortiz Chief Deputy, Bureau of Elections

June 28th, 2024

Nina R. McCracken Town Manager Town of Edgewood

Via Email: TownManager@edgewood-nm.gov

Re: Special All Mail Ballot Election Proclamation

Dear Town Manager McCracken:

I am writing in regard to the Special All Mail Ballot Election Proclamation By Town Clerk Town of Edgewood New Mexico ("Proclamation") submitted by the Town of Edgewood ("Town") to the Santa Fe County ("County") Clerk Office and which called for an election to be held throughout the Town ("Special Election"). The Town has called the Special Election in response to a referendum petition filed regarding Town Ordinance No. 2023-002.

Unfortunately, the County Clerk is rejecting the Proclamation and will not conduct the Special Election requested by the Proclamation because the Proclamation does not include all of the information required by NMSA 1978, Section 1-24-2(A)(2). Specifically, the Proclamation does not specify "the date on which the special election will be held" as required by NMSA 1978, Section 1-24-2(A)(2)(a). We have forwarded your proclamation to the SOS but have not heard back as of this date.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any further questions.

Sincerely,

Katharine Clark

Santa Fe County Clerk

Kathan E. Clar